THE GHURGH OF JESUS GCHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS
OFFICE OF THE FIRST PRESIDENCY
47 EAST SouTH TEMPLE STREET, SALT LAKE CiTYy, UTAH 84150-1200

September 22, 2021

To:  General Authorities; General Officers; Area Seventies; Stake, District, Mission, and
Temple Presidencies; Bishoprics and Branch Presidencies

Temporary Modifications to Temple Operations

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

We are grateful that in recent months, some level of ordinance work has resumed in
every temple. Our desire is to keep temples open.

As cases of COVID-19 increase in many areas, we want to do everything possible to
allow temples to remain open. Therefore, effective immediately, all temple patrons and
workers are asked to wear face masks at all times while in the temple. These safety protocols
are temporary, based on COVID-19 conditions, and will be rescinded as soon as
circumstances permit.

Our urging Church members to be vaccinated and to protect themselves and others
from the spread of disease has precedent. Prior First Presidencies shared similar messages
in 1900 about smallpox and in 1957 regarding polio. Please do all you can to protect yourself
and others so the work of the Lord on both sides of the veil can move forward.

Sincerely yours,
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